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TAB TURF DIGITAL 

We are currently working on having TAB Digital installed. This gives patrons the ability to watch the rac-

ing and use their TAB app to place bets. This a cost effective solution with minimal costs to the club. The 

screens will be placed above the sliding door and will allow for watching of many different sports as well 

as racing channels. Install is scheduled for 11th December.  

FROM THE BOARD 

The board is currently performing a thorough review of all operations.  This may mean some price in-

creases to ensure we are operating with profit margins that will aid the ongoing profitability.  These will 

take effect immediately as we are moving into our busy time with lots of Christmas parties. 

A couple of other changes have already been confirmed. 

• The December 2nd chance draw will be the last one. So come and get your tickets at the Friday or 

Sunday raffles for your chance to win a portion of the $500 prize at one of the . 

• The early bird raffle on Friday’s will now commence at 6pm, with tickets on sale from 5.30pm. 

• The members draws will be held on Friday around 7.15 and the second draw at 8pm.   

• Their will be one membership draw on Sunday with the raffle at 5pm. 

• Club Membership fees will remain at $5 while bowling membership will be $100 for 2025. 

The board is also in the process of drafting EOI for Amalgamation to be submitted to clubs NSW for pro-

motion to clubs around the state.  This will  be submitted before the end of the year.  EOI received will be 

reviewed and where necessary special meetings held to discuss any amalgamation offers. 

The board is happy to receive constructive feedback and we appreciate that some decisions will not 

please everyone. Constructive feedback can be given to the Board in letter form or by requesting a 

chance to speak to the board.  Please remember that board are all volunteers, who have taken positions 

on the board to help ensure we have a club to visit and bowl at and enjoy and use these methods rather 

than venting any frustrations in other non-constructive ways.   



KEEP IN TOUCH 

Visit the club website at   

https://westtamworthbowlingclub.bowls.com.au/ 

AND  

Follow us on facebook  

West Tamworth Sports and Bowling club 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL BOWLS  

Westdale Public school has been at the club for sport 

for the last few weeks for the 2nd year in a row.  This 

has been fun with a number of the kids exhibiting some 

good bowling promise.   

Carinya has also had some year 9 students in for a cou-

ple of sessions with all students enjoying their Bowls 

experience. 
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CHRISTMAS RAFFLE  

Thankyou to all those 

that have donated 

items to the Christ-

mas raffle.  Tickets will be on sale over the next 

few weeks.  The raffle will be draw at the Christ-

mas get together on the 13th December.  Please 

support the Bowling club in raising money to-

wards the Pennant Finals in March 25 and buy 

some tickets. 

COMPETITION BOWLS  

There have been lots of great games in the finals that have been played over recent weeks.   

Dennis Silcock and Zoe Stewart are our new Singles Champions also qualifying for Champion of Champion Singles.   

Sherilee has taken out the Female Breakout bowler of the year at the recent Bowls NSW awards. 

Our Ladies 2’s and 4’s will be competing at the state pennant finals in the Wollongong region in March 25.  

Mareece /Carolynn, and  Sherilee/Zoe will be competing in the Regional senior and open pairs finals in Armidale in 

February for a chance to play in the state finals.  Sherilee has also qualified for the semis in the Singles. 

The finals of the Mixed Pairs will be held this week with our semi finalists, Mairi Peak / Ben Felsman, Margaret 

King/Brad Withers, Margaret Tutt/Col Choyce and Billy and Sandy Stanton.     

Well done and good luck to all in the upcoming games 

WTSBC Board 

Anne Guy—Chairman 

Doug Stewart—has rejoined the board and is holding 

the role of treasurer.  

Wayne Owen / Julie Scott—Directors   

There is still one vacant position and EOI are still being 

taken if you feel that you have something to offer. 

A directors number will be required. 

Semi Finalists at Ballina last year lets come home with 

the Pennant next time. Good luck to both teams heading 

to the State Pennant play offs 


